
From: Hilary Niles <h@nilesmedia.com> 

Date: March 17, 2015 at 9:10:06 AM EDT 

To: "London, Sarah" <Sarah.London@state.vt.us> 

Subject: Re: Your request 

Hi Sarah,  

That's very helpful. Thanks so much! I appreciate your checking with the other offices, as well.  

Take care,  

Hilary  

* 

Hilary A. Niles 

data | reporting | research 

www.nilesmedia.com 

@nilesmedia on LinkedIn and Twitter 

802-798-2535 

On Mar 17, 2015 9:08 AM, "London, Sarah" <Sarah.London@state.vt.us> wrote: 

Dear Hilary, 

 

This is in response to your request for Request for Information records.  Please be aware that the 

Governor’s Office has not issued any RFI’s.  As a courtesy, we have also checked with the 

Secretary of Administration’s Office and the Office of Health Care Reform – both offices advise 

that they have not issued RFI’s either.  There is not necessarily a centralized database of all 

RFI’s issued across state agencies and departments, though you may wish to follow up with BGS 

and/or DII for particular RFI’s. 

 

We hope the above is helpful to you.  Sincerely, 

 

Sarah 

 

 

Sent from my iPad 
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